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Manitoba Gun Dog Association Inc.

Minutes – May 22, 2019
Attendance:  Carrie, James, Dewayne, Geoff – via phone, Bob, Colin, Matt, Shaun

Not Available - Keith

1. Approve Agenda – Approved by Carrie
2. Review and approve minutes April 17, 2019 – Approved by Carrie and Dewayne
3. Business arising from the minutes


 - Dog Webs invoice was paid.  This is for the ownership of the domain name.  Will look into again as to if we can purchase the name and at what cost in the fall.

4. Correspondence
 - Land tax bill received.  Carrie will submit payment.

 - Corporations update – Carrie will update to current executive listing (Fred)


5. Treasurers report

 - No report this meeting as Carrie was in an accident and unable to have documents available. Carrie received receipts from Colin for reimbursement.
6. Fund Raising Report   - Chair Required.  Shaun Booth working on donations for prizes etc from local businesses.  Matt will have the Grey Cup tickets for distribution to members, aiming for Spring Trial to start handing out. Dewayne advised of the Cabella Fund for another option to do more research on for sponsorship.


7. Membership report:
No New Business
8. Webmaster Update – Website up to date, new premiums posted when available with new committee members.  Tribute to Fred will be up on the website until after the Spring trial is complete.  Carrie to request from Larry photos of the workparty.
9. Newsletter  - Spring Newsletter has been released and posted to Website
10. Constitution, Policies & Rules  - New Date not yet determined.  May look at sending out an email to all members for decision on membership age and suggested policy change regarding age requirements.
Carrie will do some research on survey app that may be used with members instead of mass emails.  Colin to draft email for review by MGDA for suggested topics for special AGM email.

11. Ribbons  - All ribbons have been received and are located at Wintoba.  Carrie separated out the WFTC ribbons from the box.  MGDA and Delta ribbons are to be reviewed prior to the Spring Trial.


12. Statistician
 
Mimi Crystal will be the new statistician
13. Education 
Mentor Young Hunters  Keith Lovelace – no new update.
14. Seminars: 

Kevin Chef Seminar - Matt will be present Saturday, James will be present Sunday, Bob will be at the grounds Friday to assist.
15. Change Spring Field Trial Dates (28)
Will BRC switch dates with MGDA?  Colin will speak with Dawne when she is in Winnipeg to pick up birds for next trial.
16. Informals 
`

Set policy for hosting per FDB's March 23rd Email. – Not discussed.
17. Equipment



Received Thunder 100 new storage location. Matt pistol repair.






Colin has purchased 3  2-way radios etc



James volunteered a location to store all guns in one place instead of multiple storage places.

18. Grounds Maintenance 
Work party was a success.  James discussed ideas for a social fun day.  Suggested date is July 27, 2019.  Fees for the social fun day will be covered by the club for active members, kids, grand kids etc.  James will draft an email for approval prior to sending to members for invite.
19. New Business
· Dedication to Fred at the Spring MGDA trial – Discussion on what the club would like to do and at what time.  MGDA executive decided that Fall MGDA trial for 2019 will be dedicated to Fred.
· Secretary Role Position with MGDA Executive – this role will not be filled at this time and the duties will be shared by the current executive.
· Update on R. Pedan membership and suspension – CKC decision was reviewed.  Discussion surrounding changing the MGDA suspension to an earlier date, conclusion after discussion - Current MGDA suspension will not change at this time.  The executive will revisit a new application for approval once the suspension is complete if received. 
· Health and Safety at grounds and during events discussion – Decision to provide First Aid training to members was discussed.  All executive members will be certified in CPR.  An email will go out to club members once Colin has had time to do further research into details and numbers.  Goal is to have at least one trained first air person at each MGDA event.  
· Colin is looking into AED and what is required, as well as cell phone booster for clubhouse or vehicle that would be with a Marshall at an event.
· Incident complaint from club member – Complaint was received from a club member relating to a conversation and impressions with another member on club grounds.  The executive allowed the other member to also express their thoughts on the incident.  The executive will keep the note on file at this time. 



20. Next Meeting – TBD (likely 3rd week of September)
21. Adjournment May 22, 2019 10:23pm

